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January 17, 2020

Office of Statewide Health Plannning and Development 
2020 West El Camino Avenue, Suite 800 Sacramento, CA 
95833

Subject: AB 2190 Attestation Letter Ventura 
County Medical Center Facility No. 11162

On behalf of Ventura County Medical Center.(VCMC), I attest that the 
VCMC Board of Directors is aware that hospital buildings are required to 
meet the January 1, 2030 deadline for substantial compliance with the 
regulations and standards of Health and Safety Code Section 130065.  If 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact me by phone at (805) 
652-6058 or by email at: John.Fankhauser@ventura.org.  Sincerely,

John Fankhauser, MD, MHA CEO, 
VCMC and Santa Paula Hospital


